RESOLUTION R-22-53

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO
EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH NATIONWIDE TURF
INSTALLATION, IN THE TOTAL AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED
$189,614.00 FOR THE HAPPY ROCK PARK TRAIL
REPLACEMENT; PROJECT CP2358C.

WHEREAS, seven proposals were received for the Happy Rock Park Trail Replacement,
and the proposal from Nationwide Turf Installation, in the amount of $189,614.00 has been
determined by the Director of Public Works to be the lowest and best proposal.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

THAT, the City Manager of the City of Gladstone, Missouri, is hereby authorized to
execute a contract with Nationwide Turf Installation, for work as outlined in the agreement
for a total amount not to exceed $189,614.00.

FURTHER, THAT, funds for such purpose are authorized from the American Rescue
Plan Act.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED, AND ADOPTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, THIS 10TH DAY OF OCTOBER, 2022.

Bill Garnos, Mayor

ATTEST:

N

Kris Keller, City Clerk




Request for Council Action

RES X# R-22-53 BILL [# City Clerk Only ORD # City Clerk Only
Date: 10/4/2022 Department: Public Works

Meeting Date Requested: 10/10/2022
Public Hearing: Yes [1 Date: click here to enter a date.
Subject: Contract Award, Project CP2358C, Happy Rock Park Trail Replacement

Background:
Seven bids were received for this project:

Nationwide Turf Installation $189,614.00
McConnell & Associates $222.756.00
Phillips Paving Co. Inc. $226,300.00
Primetime Contracting Corporation $262,700.00
Gunter Construction Company $270,150.00
Blue Moon Hauling & Excavating $315,775.00
Legacy Underground Construction $325,434.00

The project consists of the removal of approximately 1,800 linear feet of existing 8-foot asphalt trail and the
installation of approximately 1,800 linear feet of new 10-foot wide concrete trail and other associated work.

Budget Discussion: Funds are budgeted in the amount of $200,000 from ARPA funds. Ongoing costs are-
estimated to be $ 500 annually. Previous years’ funding was $0.00. The Engineer’s Estimate for the project
was $198,000.

Public/Board/Staff Input: Nationwide Turf Installation is a company based in Valles Mines, MO and has been
in business for 12 years. The company’s background is in athletic fields and related work including concrete
installation. The company has concrete crews based in Kansas City. Staff has conducted a reference check and
found all respondents to be very complimentary of their experiences with Nationwide Turf Installation.

Provide Original Contracts, Leases, Agreements, etc. to: City Clerk and Vendor

Timothy A. Nebergall M SW
Department Director/Administrator City Attorney City Manager



